
 

 January 12, 2006 - Minutes 

Kittitas Valley Wind Power Project 
Public Hearing 

Kittitas County Planning Commission and Board of County Commissioners 
Kittitas Event Center - Fairgrounds 

January 12, 2006 – 6:30 p.m. 
 
 

Those in attendance:  Board of County Commissioners: Chairman David Bowen; Vice 
Chairman Allen Crankovich; and Commissioner Perry Huston.  
 
Planning Commission:  Chairman David Black; Vice-Chairman Doug Harris, Mark McClain, 
Grant Clark, and Don Williams. 
 
Also in attendance: Director of Community Development Services Darryl Piercy; Assistant 
Director Allison  Kimball; Staff Planner II Joanna Valencia; Administrative Assistant Mandy 
Weed; Planning Commission Clerk Susan Barret; Clerk of the Board of County 
Commissioners Julie Kjorsvik; Court Reporter Louise Bell and approximately 50 people 
representing public and applicant interest. 
 
Chairman Bowen called the meeting of the joint BOCC & Planning Commission together at 
6:30 p.m. with the introduction of members and staff present.   
 
Declarations of Disclosure were opened to both the Board of County Commissioners and the 
Planning Commission, no disclosures were made. 
 
Chairman Black re-opened the hearing to public testimony.  Those present and providing 
public testimony:  Michael Genson -- Douglas MacArthur -- Howard Mitchell -- Darlene Young 
– David Crane – Art DePalma – Eric Prater -- Christine Cole -- Chris Fox -- DJ Evans -- Ken 
Fyall – Robert Peterson -- Edna Fry -- Robert Keller -- Milt Johnston – Tom Maskal -- James 
Brown -- Ken Hartman -- James Landreth -- Ed Garrett -- Andrew Johnson -- Louise Genson -- 
Ray Ridenour -- Terrie Petrey -- Mark Holloway – Noel Andrew -- Pat Deneen -- Tony Helland -- 
Desmond Knutson. 
 
Applicant Rebuttal was heard led by Project Manager Dana Peck and closing with Attorney 
Erin Anderson. 
     
Grant Clark moved to continue this public hearing for Planning Commission deliberation to 
Monday, January 30th at 6:30 in the Fairgrounds Event Center.  The motion was seconded by 
Mark McClain and carried with a 5/0 poll of the Board with Pernaa absent.  
 
Commissioner Huston moved continue this public hearing to February 7, 2006 at 2:00 p.m. 
in the Commissioners Auditorium specifically to determine where the Planning Commission 
is in their deliberation. Commissioner Crankovich seconded and the motioned carried with a 
unanimous poll of the Board of County Commissioners. 
 
Adjourned at 10:19 p.m.  
 
 
 
___________________________________ 
Susan Barret, Planning Commission Clerk 
 


